
The 500 Supporters Spring Racing 
Luncheon was this year held at Zinc 
at Federation Square as the MCG was 
unavailable due to the international T20 
Cricket. The new venue proved to be 
very popular, as were the speakers. Great 
supporter and national racing identity 
Terry Henderson brought leading trainers 
Annabel Neasham and Graham Hocking 
arranged for Rob Hickmott to be in 
attendance. They were very engaging 
speakers along with VRC Chairman, 
Neil Wilson. Kath Saundry spoke of her 
moving experience at Ruben Centre in 
Mukuru slum. As always, Paul Castran did 
an incredible job with the auctions. The 
MC, Shane Healy, facilitated entertaining 
and informative interviews.

Br Frank O’Shea, former long term Director 
of the Ruben Centre paid a fitting tribute 
to recently deceased, Noel O’Brien. Noel’s 
son, Patrick, Chair of the 500 Supporters, 
led his team to deliver an outstanding 
and enjoyable event that resulted in one 
of greatest fundraising efforts for the 
Spring Racing Lunch to date, with approx. 
$200,000 being raised for Ruben Centre 

Schools in Sydney were delighted  
to hear from Edmund Rice legend  
Br Frank O’Shea in November.  
Br Frank shared his journey living 
out the values of presence, 
compassion, and liberation, 
including 38 years of service to 
the developing world.

Br Frank was accompanied by Jason Bongers, with the shared 
goal of encouraging students to engage in a global fight 
against injustice and poverty. Br Frank’s 28 years in Africa – 
culminating in 10 years as the Director of the Ruben Centre 
Nairobi – provided much food for thought during the colourful 
presentations.

Br Frank was welcomed by the school communities of St Pius 
X College, Waverley College, St Patrick’s College Strathfield,  
and St Dominic’s College 

     DID YOU KNOW...

Edmund Rice Foundation has made successive trips to Africa recently, 
to reconnect with program partners after two and a half years disrupted 
by COVID-19.   

ERFA CEO Bren Arkinstall visited Nairobi Kenya in November, following 
hot on the heels of Jason Bongers and Kate Dixon, who visited South 
Africa and Kenya in September.   

While virtual meetings have become the norm, nothing quite beats 
a first-hand explanation of how micro-finance empowers women to 
run their own businesses in the Kibera slum, or how a bio-gas facility 
linked to a commercial dairy supports sustainably.   

Edmund Rice Foundation supports programs that work tirelessly  
to provide education and training opportunities, and promote justice  
in some of the world’s most marginalised communities. By visiting 
these programs, ERFA can ensure that the generosity of Australians 
is being spent wisely, and has the greatest impact in creating lasting, 
long-term change


